SLMC General Meeting
17 SEP 2012

Meeting called to order: 7:40 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance led by Joe Pina

Opening prayer offered during meal service by Chaplain Nat Chavez

Club Correspondence:

Catholic Charities – Guadalupe Home Thank-you – Ralf Meneses

Billy Edmondson – Returned meeting notice – Todd Shannon

ICARE San Antonio – Thank-you – Ralf Meneses

Introduction of cooking team: 

Adolf Aleman, Don Moderick, Sean Silvas, Rico Silvas, Russell Phillips, Eddie Cruz, Mike Rivas, Paul Bowen, Nick Carnivale, Paul Aleman, Larry Dreyer, Rick Hite

Guests: None

Birthdays: See attached. Senior-most member was Charles Rockwood. Junior member was Michael Mery.

Treasurer’s report: See attached.

Introduction of speaker: Joe Pina introduced game warden David Solis. Solis is one of four wardens in San Antonio. Wardens are commissioned peace officers; the difference is in their jurisdiction. They may inspect any equipment, enter any property where harvesting of game is taking place. Note on illegal harvesting of game – the state now requires restitution for any game harvested illegally.
The top violation of the past hunting season was failure to produce certification of Hunters Education. Reminder to check antler restrictions when harvesting bucks. Exotics and non-game animals may be harvested at any time, but require a hunting license.

As a peace officer, a warden may execute the duties of any law enforcement officer and will participate in drug interdiction and respond to immigration violations.
Wardens remind us that they protect landowners’ interests. They are also charged with matters of water safety. All persons aboard a watercraft must have a personal flotation device and all watercraft must be outfitted with a fire extinguisher.
In honor of Warden Solis’ service to the Men’s Club, president Everett Elstak will have a book placed in the St. Luke library, bearing Solis’ name.

Chaplain’s report: Nat Chavez reported on an upcoming parish retreat, in which the club has been invited to participate. He was coordinating with Todd Shannon, who had been contacted by the church office, seeking volunteers. Chavez also reported that he was beginning work on the November Thanksgiving mass and would be contacting Fr. Joseph to say the mass.
Membership: See attached. Renewal process continues and members are re-upping their dues. We can now send mass notification via text message. Odd reminds members to put their mobile carrier on their membership renewal application.
Inventory: Rico Silvas reported that the executive board has authorized him to seek bids for a new freezer. Tuesday next week would be a cleanup of the St. Luke on-site storage and he was recruiting a small work crew. The club’s off-site storage was nearing the end of monthly payments, to move to an annual fee.

Web: Everett Elstak reported on John Hardin’s behalf. The notice on the steak dinner and steak order form were posted. There were updates to the deceased roster and head cook procedure. Minutes of the previous meeting were posted.

Christian Services: Wallie Fields was able to attend the meeting and provide a report (attached).
Entertainment: Manuel Ybarra would be working in this capacity and could focus more on it after the ACTS retreat (he is a team member).
Wild Game Dinner: Rico reported 166 days until the next Wild Game Dinner (Mar. 2, 2013). Henry Garcia has begun solicitation of sponsors for the program book. Big Buck tickets would be available in October.
Dove Hunt: Duffy Bowen reported on the shotgun raffle, the proposed location, no guarantees of birds, limit of 25 hunters. Target date: Oct. 13 in the afternoon. Light snacks and a dinner would be provided. Skeet shoot was open to hunters only. $50 for member-hunter, $20 member non-hunter; $60 non-member hunter, $25 non-member non-hunter. Contact Don or Duffy with questions or to sign up.
Announcements: Joe Pina mentioned upcoming speakers, including UTSA Police Chief Barrera and someone from the Department of Veterans Affairs.
Joe also reminded the membership that Parish Advisory Board elections were coming up and nominations were being accepted through Wednesday.
Steve Kelly announced that he had tockets to the AT&T golf tournament. See him if you’re interested.

Don Jungman was preparing stew for next month’s meeting. Don is ready to retire the duties for 2013.
Mike Raign reminded members of the importance of Constitution Day.

Raffle winners: Joe Gonzalez, Amadeo Ortiz, Steve Garza, Felipe Gonzalez, Martin Rodriguez, Duffy Bowen, Ike Eizenmenger.
Motion to adjourn: Joe Pina

Second: Alex Flores

Vote passed. Meeting adjourned 8:55 p.m.

Closing prayer by Nat Chavez.

